Marion County
Intellectual and Developmental Disabilities Advisory Committee
Meeting Minutes
March 09, 2016

PRESENT: Michele Kimbell, JoAnne Hill, Deb Patterson, Alan Roberts, Gwyn Marsh, Sheena Watkins-Andrews,
Katie O’Kelley, Cary Moller, Dawn Alisa Sadler, Karin Perkins, Ashley Gonzalez

ABSENT: David Beem, Doug Short

1.

Welcome and Introductions
Meeting was called to order by Michele Kimbell. Everyone introduced themselves.

. Minutes

February minutes were approved.

. Recruitment Updates

A letter was sent to Dorothy inviting her to join the committee, it has been returned undeliverable. There
are currently 4 vacancies in the committee. A recruitment flyer was posted to the website and facebook
page. Jo Anne stated that a contact of hers, Angela, turned in an application to join. Karin will follow-up
with the volunteer coordinator to get a copy of it.

Annual Volunteer Awards Information

There is a new volunteer coordinator for Marion County, Lisa Miller. She has asked the group to track
their volunteer hours. There will be a volunteer log at all future meetings for members to report their
hours on. There is also an annual volunteer awards that people can nominate others for. A nomination
form was given to each member.

. Awareness Activities Update

Cary announced that the BOC approved the proclamation request, March is officially Intellectual and
Developmental Disabilities month.

The group watched the Commissioners’ CCTV program that some of the members participated in. Link
below:
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=Kp]319UG7b4

The group was invited to participate in a couple of radio programs to discuss our awareness activities
and the Supports and Services fair. . Jo Anne agreed to participate. Katie did as well.

Quarterly Enrollment Data
Tabled until next month

Open Forum

Michele shared that she accepted a new position and will no longer be able to participate in the
committee. Dawn Alisa is leaving Marion County and will no longer be able to attend the meetings.
Jo Anne volunteered to serve as Chair. Michelle motioned, Alan seconded.

Deb volunteered to serve as Vice Chair. Michelle motioned, Sheena seconded.

Next meeting is on Wednesday, April 13th.


https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=KpJ3l9UG7b4

